
5:30 PM, Tot Shabbat Service precedes 

Pizza Night. 

Pizza Night is on the first Friday of each 

month at 6:00 PM, followed by the Family 

Shabbat Service at 7:00 PM.  This month 

Pizza Night and Family Service is on 

Friday, June  2nd.  (See our ad on 

Page 12.) 

“ T h e  T e m p l e  W i t h  A  H e a r t ”  
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“Who Shall Dwell in Your Holy Mountain? He who 

… does what is right and speaks the truth in his 

heart.” Psalm 15 

In a few days it will be the anniversary 
of the Six Day War. To me, as to 
many others, the highlight, if a war 
can ever have a highlight, was the capture and 
reunification of the city of Jerusalem on June 8

th
 of 

1967.  A song written and sung for the first time a 
few weeks before the Six Day War spoke of 
Jerusalem as a place of Gold, of Copper and of 
Light.  Jerusalem each time I have visited her 
always leaves a golden memory with me. 

The first memory I have of her is standing and 
speaking to a Jordanian guard, whose job, while 
being paid by Israel, is to guard the Dome of the 
Rock and the Al-Aksa Mosques.  My second 
memory is of the Kotel, the last remnant of the 
Second Temple being visited by many, many 
people.  They were coming to openly pray at this 
place for the first time in 29 years.  After Israel’s 
War for Independence, with Jerusalem being 
divided between her and Jordan, the Kotel was 
forbidden to Jews.  Rabbi Kramer used to tell how 
in the 1950’s, he sneaked up to the Kotel dressed 
as a Russian Orthodox priest to pray.  He always 
said the Jordanian guards must have thought he 
was speaking Greek while, in fact, he was praying 
in Hebrew, not a golden memory but one just the 
same. 

My turn came on a July day in 1970, when I went 
to Israel to study. I prayed and on my way back to 

 
 

(Continued on Page 4) 

Temple Beth Emet Preschool presents its very 

first Summer Camp Session!!  Open to 

preschoolers ages 2 - 4!  Bring 

your little ones for a season of 

fun and creative expression in a 

nurturing, happy environment! 

(See Page 8.) 

 

Rabbi Mark is a regular contributor to the  
In Theory column, which appears in the Bur-
bank Leader in print and online at:   
 
http://www.burbankleader.com/opinion/
religion 

 

 

The next Meeting of the Adult Education 
Committee Meeting is Tuesday, June 12th at 
7:00 PM. 

Sunday, 

June 

18th!! 

http://www.burbankleader.com/opinion/religion/
http://www.burbankleader.com/opinion/religion/
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Follow Temple Beth Emet of Burbank 

View webcasts at  

http://www.ustream.tv/discovery/live/all?

q=bethemetofburbank 

“Like” our Facebook Page at 

 https://www.facebook.com/

TempleBethEmet?fref=ts 

If you have any suggestions or ideas 

on how we can better serve our 

members, please call the office or 

email us at: 

office@Templebethemet.com 

Religious Leadership 
Rabbi Mark H. Sobel  
Lay Cantor, Kyle Orlemann 
Music and Choir Director,  
 Robyn Kreisberg 
 
Rabbi Emeritus William M. Kramer Z''L*  
*His memory will always be a blessing to us. 
 
2016-2017 Officers and Directors 
Officers 
 Ira L. Goldstein, President 
 David Goldstein, Vice President  
 Cathy Zitnick, Treasurer  
 Shirley Abramson, Secretary 
Directors 
 Barbara Bolter 
 Dan Gura 
 Eileen Martin 
 Herbert Murez 
 Martin Sultan 
 Ken Watnick 
Men’s Club President 
 Ron Kurtz 
Sisterhood President  
 Cathy Zitnick 
Morris Gold Religious School Faculty 
Rabbi Mark Sobel, Education Director 
 Shirley Kirschenbaum, Grades K-1 
 Tanya Termechi & Barbara Lux, Grades 

2-3 
 Tanya Termechi & Barbara Lux, Grades 

4-5 
 Staff - Rabbi Mark Sobel, Grades 6-7 
 Mahnaz Termechi, Bar/Bat Mitzvah 

Preparation 
 TBD, Confirmation (Grades 8-10) 
 Robyn Kreisberg, Music 
  Miranda Goldstein, Teaching Asst. 
  
Religious School Parents Association 
 David Goldstein, President 
 
Preschool 
Elaine Rosenfield, Director 
 
Office Staff  
  Office Manager/Secretary,  
  Victoria Gaffney 
 Religious School Office Assistant, 
  Edith Dague 
 
Committee Chairs 
Calendar and Usage  
 Victoria Gaffney 
 
 

Communications 
      Barbara Lux 
Education  
 David Goldstein 
Membership 
 Barbara Bolter 
Ritual 
 Ira L. Goldstein 
Social Action 
 TBD 
Ways and Means 
 TBD 
Building and Maintenance  
 TBD 
Coordinators and Volunteers 
Adult Education 
 David Goldstein 
Chai Times Editor   
      Barbara Lux     
Children’s Hospital LA Toys 
      Shirley Abramson 
College Outreach 
Cathy Zitnick, Chairman 
Hannah Cline 
Shirley Abramson 
Food Drives  
     TBD 
Havurahs  
     Ruth Glick, (818) 780-9134  
Library   
     Barbara Lux/TBD 
Marquee 
     Craig Weisman/Rabbi Mark Sobel 
Mitzvot    
     TBD 
One Call   
     Victoria Gaffney 
Oneg Coordination 
      TBD 
Reach Out  
     Craig Weisman/Rabbi Mark Sobel 
Technology  
      TBD 
Historian   
     TBD/Rabbi Mark Sobel 
Youth Group Coordinator (BBYO: AZA & 
BBG)   
     TBD 
Webmaster 
 TBD 
 
 

 

Temple Beth Emet Office Hours  

Monday-Thursday—9:00 AM-noon  

Friday & Sunday—9:00 AM-1 PM  

Saturday closed  

The office is closed in observance of  

the following holidays:  

New Year’s Day, President’s Day,  

First day of Pesach, Memorial Day,  

Independence Day, Rosh Hashanah, 

Yom Kippur, Thanksgiving  

Call the Temple office at  (818) 843-4787 to 

contact Temple Staff/volunteers.   

Your message will be forwarded to the 

appropriate person. 

CHAI TIMES 

Chai Times is the free, monthly 
newsletter of Temple Beth Emet of 

Burbank, delivered by email to 
members and available at 

www.TempleBethEmet.com.  

Mailed hardcopies are available 
for an annual TBE donation 
payable through the Office. 

Editable article submissions, 
photos and feedback are 

encouraged and due by the 15th of 
the month and may be emailed to:  

chaitimes@TempleBethEmet.com 
or delivered to the Temple office.   
Submissions will be published 

based on space available, relevant 
content, and at the discretion of 

Editor Barbara Lux, Temple 
Officers and Directors. 

 Temple  Beth  Emet (House  Of  Truth)  ORGANIZATION     

 

Art by Boris Shapiro 

http://www.templebethemet.com/
mailto:office@templebethemet.com
http://www.ustream.tv/discovery/live/all?q=bethemetofburbank
http://www.ustream.tv/discovery/live/all?q=bethemetofburbank
https://www.facebook.com/TempleBethEmet?fref=ts
https://www.facebook.com/TempleBethEmet?fref=ts
https://www.facebook.com/TempleBethEmet?fref=ts
mailto:chaitimes@templebethemet.com
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  President’s Message 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE - June 2017 

 
Recently, I noticed my cell phone battery would become drained rather rapidly.  
The battery is not that old and I do not do a lot of gaming, video watching, or 
music listening on the phone.  When I checked the battery usage I found that there 
was one application that was using some 40% of the battery, and this was not 
even an app I used regularly.  I found an alternative app, removed the offending 
app, and now my phone’s battery life, while still not stellar, is more acceptable.  If I 
were to start removing more apps that run in the background, it would lessen the 
load on the battery.  I just need to take a good look at what is taking up space and zapping energy. 

How many of us live our lives with something unnecessary draining our energy?  We go through our 
daily lives and we do not even realize that there are unnecessary or marginally necessary things 
taking up our time and energy.  We just need to take a good look at our lives to see what we can let 
go of, or change the “settings” in order to be less burdensome. 

It is also helpful to top off our energy when it starts to get low.  Keeping Temple Beth Emet in your 
life is a great way to do that.  Have you been to Shabbat services lately?  Every Shabbat of the 
month is something different.  Pizza Night and Family Service on the first Shabbat, a traditional 
service the second, a music-oriented service the third, and Ask-The-Rabbi the fourth.  Each of 
these services will “re-Jew-vinate” you in a different way.  We also have activities such as a book 
club and a new drawing class.  What do these all have in common?  The various unique services, 
the book club, and the drawing class were all ideas from you, the members of our Temple family. 

Why am I suggesting you add things to your life when I stared off telling you to let go of things?  
Because involvement in Temple life, whether spiritual, intellectual, or creative, is something that will 
help recharge your batteries.  And if there isn’t something going on that sparks your interest, maybe 
you have an idea for something new. 

Speaking of something new, our new preschool held a dance-a-thon last month and it was a huge 
success.  Members of the Pre-School, Religious School, and Board Members were all dancing 
together, having a great time.  Not only was it a fun way for our community to get together, it was a 
very successful fundraiser as well.  My congratulations and thanks to our Preschool Director Elaine 
Rosenfield and all parents who organized and presented this event.  Our preschool has added so 
much energy, joy, and love to our Temple in such a short time! 

June 30 marks the end of the current term of Officers and Directors and I thank those who have 
shared with me the honor of serving the congregation.  While we continue to face challenges, we 
have accomplished much in the past year.  Many members of the Board will be returning and I am 
grateful for their willingness to continue.  There are those who are leaving the Board, and while I will 
miss their close counsel, I know that they will continue to contribute to our Temple family in other 
ways.  Finally, I thank all of you of the Temple Beth Emet community 
for your continued confidence in me, the love you show, the energies 
you add to our family, and everything you do to make Temple Beth 
Emet “the Temple with a Heart.”  

 

-- IRA L. GOLDSTEIN, President 

http://www.templebethemet.com/
mailto:office@templebethemet.com
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the Bus Station to take me to Tel-Aviv along Jaffa Road, I saw a sign in 4 languages.  It said,” Beware of 
snipers on the roof tops.”  Then I remembered that the Jaffa Road was in the midst of the No-Man’s Land 
that divided Jewish Jerusalem from Jordanian Jerusalem.  How terrible to divide a city into enclaves I 
thought. 

My next trip to Jerusalem was in 1976.  I remember walking down several thousand year old streets in 
the OLD City like I had done in 1970-71. However, this time, I had to leap over large water pipes and 
smaller but still inconvenient electrical tubes. “What is going on?” I asked one of the workers. “For the 
first time in the History of Old Jerusalem, there will be running water and electricity for all the people.” 

Truly, one of my fondest memories of Jerusalem happened last year during the Temple’s first ever tour of 
Israel. I had requested that for the two Shabbats we were in Israel, both would be in Jerusalem.  It was 
two truly fantastic times, broken ankles notwithstanding. 

On the second Shabbat in Jerusalem, Mina and I went walking.  As we walked down the center of the 
New City toward Independence Park, we saw a large group of Africans in very beautiful formal attire.  As 
I looked closer, I noticed a young woman in white and the man standing next to her being photographed. 
Yes, it was a wedding.  But a wedding on Shabbat?  Oh yes, to the rest of the world it was Saturday. 

What a beautiful place, Jerusalem, what a beautiful time, Saturday (Shabbat) afternoon, what a beautiful 
sight, young people getting married. 

Of all my memories of Jerusalem, this one brought home to me the internationalization of Jerusalem.  
But this internationalization did not come by itself.  Israel has striven from the first days of the occupation 
to make sure that all the holy sites were protected, see my first memory of the Temple Mount.  And that 
all the people of Jerusalem would have modern hygiene and that even visitors would feel at home 
enough to consecrate their lives. 

While most of my memories of Jerusalem are happy, there is one memory that haunts me. Right after the 
Six Day War, one of my leaders in the Zionist Youth Movement I belonged to, Young Judaea, made a 
prophecy.  He said, “People of the world will turn against us and our unification of Jerusalem. They will 
fear that we will do to the Christians and the Moslems, what they have done to us.  And they will seek to 
take Jerusalem from us.”  In fact, sadly enough, he has been right, our allies from Israel’s birth to the mid
-sixties have turned against us and vilified her.  I say to them, as I say to all, let the facts speak for 
themselves, a Jerusalem United in Religious freedom, physical (health) freedom and social freedom 
must never be divided again. 

Let me paraphrase in closing, this most famous of Jerusalem ballads: 

      “Jerusalem of Gold, of Copper and of Light, 

       For All your Songs I will be the ‘Harpist. . .” 

 

B’Ahava, 

Rabbi Mark 

       

(Continued from page 1) 
 

Rabbi Mark Sobel’s column, continued 

Happy Shavuot!!! 

http://www.templebethemet.com/
mailto:office@templebethemet.com
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EDUCATION MATTERS -  RSPA President, DAVID GOLDSTEIN 

The 2016/17 Religious School year is now behind us and our students ended the year with 
a number of activities during the month of May.  On May 7th, we observed Yom Hashoah 
and were joined by Board of Directors member, Herb Murez, who spoke to the students 
about his experiences during WW2 as an Austrian Holocaust Survivor.  The following week 
the students celebrated Israeli Independence Day by learning about the country from some 
of our staff members who have visited; they were then treated to ice cream by our Parents 
Association in honor of Israel’s birthday.  And we honored our Religious School and 
Preschool faculty and staff for all of their hard work this year by observing Teacher Appreciation Day on 
the final day of classes on May 21st.  Immediately following dismissal on our final day the Religious 
School and Preschool kids ended the school year by participating in our first ever Temple Beth Emet 
Dance-A-Thon.  Wishing all of our students a safe and fun filled summer.  We look forward to 
seeing you when Religious School resumes in the fall. 
  
There will be a meeting of the Temple  Education Committee on June 12th at 7:00 PM to discuss ideas 
for next year’s Adult Education Series, all Temple members are welcome and are encouraged to attend.  
The ideas for this annual series are traditionally suggested by members of the congregation 
and your input and we welcome suggestions regarding the series for next year . 

  

  A Place for Learning 

We are contemplating offering an Adult Education class in the daytime, taught by Rabbi Mark Sobel!  If 
this is something that might interest you, please let us know if you are interested in attending a daytime 
class at Temple by contacting the Temple Office. 

Also. . .The next Meeting of the Adult Education Committee is Tuesday, June 12th at 
7:00 PM in Blum Hall. 

ART CLASSES AT TEMPLE BETH EMET 

Morrie Bolter will teach sketching again!!  For those who attended and are delighted, we will have 

another chance to hone our talents!  For those who missed it the first time. Here’s your 

chance!  On Wednesday, June 7th at 7:00 p.m. in Blum Hall.  Reservations required. 

Call Barbara Bolter at 818 761-3116.  Donations are greatly appreciated. 

Here’s three photo “excerpts” from last month’s class. . . 

http://www.templebethemet.com/
mailto:office@templebethemet.com
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Now that the inaugural year of TBE Preschool is close to a memory, we are excited to be 
expanding to welcome our Pre-Kindergarten class in September!  I want to thank Rabbi Mark 
and his wonderful Religious School staff for being so hospitable as to share their space with us. 
TBE Summer camp begins on June 19and will continue for five weeks. Each week will be themed 
and filled with fun and surprises!  Highlights from our first year!  
 
spending time with Rabbi Mark… 

 

From the Desk of  TBE PRESCHOOL DIRECTOR, ELAINE ROSENFIELD 

What are our days like at TBE Preschool? 
We connect with friends…  and. . . 

Spending time with Rabbi Mark. . . 

Getting to know each other. . . 
Continued on Page 7 

Now that the inaugural year of TBE Preschool is close to a memory, we are excited to be expanding to 
welcome our Pre-Kindergarten class in September!  I want to thank Rabbi Mark and his wonderful Religious 
School staff for being so hospitable as to share their space with us. TBE Summer camp begins on June 
19th and will continue for five weeks. Each week will be themed and filled with fun and surprises!  
Highlights from our first year!       Elaine Rosenfield 

http://www.templebethemet.com/
mailto:office@templebethemet.com
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From the Desk of  TBE PRESCHOOL DIRECTOR, ELAINE ROSENFIELD 

Hands on learning... 

Loving preschool!!! 

http://www.templebethemet.com/
mailto:office@templebethemet.com
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OUR PRESCHOOL OFFERS SUMMER CAMP NOW! 

http://www.templebethemet.com/
mailto:office@templebethemet.com
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 TEMPLE BETH EMET SISTERHOOD  

 

June 2017  

Message from The Sisterhood President 

 

Dear Members: 

In last month’s Chai Times, I wrote that for both Holocaust Remembrance Day and Israel Independence 

Day, the Sisterhood voted to purchase trees to be planted in Israel, rather than choosing one of the days 

over the other to hold an event.  Well, two trees were purchased and the certificates we received are 

splendid.  If you would like to see them they are being displayed in the entryway of the Temple on the 

console table, beautifully framed by Iris Abrams, our Sisterhood Treasurer. 

In May, instead of a meeting, we had another Parking Lot Sale.  This time we were so much more 

organized because we had done this once before.  We had at least half a dozen ladies who participated 

with goods to sell and we sold so many more items this time than last.  We really did quite well.  I was 

very sorry that the Sunday school parents decided not to hold their breakfast, as many of us were 

counting on a morning of “Eat and Shop.” 

On behalf of the Sisterhood, I attended the annual Holocaust Memorial Commemoration which was being 

held at Temple Emanuel this year.  There were six survivors present, including our beloved, Herb Murez.  

One of the survivors had written a book about her experience and she was showcased by elaborating on 

her experience and why she wrote the book.  Our own Musical Director, Robyn Kreisberg, and our Lay-

Cantor, Kyle Orlemann, were there to provide the beautiful music as the introduction to the ceremony.  

Rabbi Mark Sobel and Leona Zollman said a prayer together.  Rabbi Sobel also gave a beautiful 

benediction at the end of the evening.  This year, the Sanctuary was packed with people, from all walks 

of life in Burbank.  Having arrived early, I helped the Sisterhood of Temple Emanuel set up the tables and 

get the food ready for the reception afterward.  It was a very nice evening.  It was at this venue that I 

found out that Family Promise will be starting up again and will be at St. David’s on Glenoaks starting the 

June 11th through the 17
th
.  Previously, the Sisterhood provided dinner on Sunday evening, and I will 

leave it up to the ladies to see if they want to continue this tradition. 

I have been with the Temple for three years now, and for the past two years I have been Sisterhood 

President.  I want to thank you all for believing in me, and putting up with my constant fund-raising ideas.  

I also want to thank you all for cheering me up when things did not go as I had hoped.  I would have liked 

to go on some outings with all the Sisterhood, and create a beautiful memory of an outing with good 

friends, like those who went to Israel together last year.  I cannot express how important it was to me that 

you all supported me in my endeavor, and how much I enjoyed representing you all as your President.  

Well, this next year we have a new President, Fran Bourne-Johnson, and I am sure she will serve you 

well and with great enthusiasm.  The second Friday night Service in July is always the evening that the 

Sisterhood installs their new Board.  This year, Installation is on July 8
th 

and I am looking forward to 

seeing you all there.  

Yours in the Sisterhood, 

Cathy Zitnick 

Sisterhood President 

 

 

http://www.templebethemet.com/
mailto:office@templebethemet.com
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CHAI LIGHTS 

Our Religious School Kindergarten and First Grade Class weighs in here in our Chai Times 

photographically, thanks to the efforts of their wonderful teacher, Ms. Shirley Kirschenbaum. 

Story time… a time for learning Religious School’s Kindergarten Purim Arts and Crafts  

 

 

 

 

 

 

On May 21st, Our Preschool & Religious School Got Together for a Rockin’ Great Dance-A-Thon! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Herb Murez and Hilda Fogelson recount their life experiences in World War II as survivors of the 

Holocaust at a City of Burbank Yom Hashoah Day of Remembrance Event. 

http://www.templebethemet.com/
mailto:office@templebethemet.com
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 TBE  House of  Gathering and Education 

 
Do You Have a Son and/or Daughter In College? 

 
Temple Beth Emet has started a program to connect with our students 

attending a College.  We would like to help them to continue their Jewish way 

of life and offer them additional support. This way, they will always have an 

open line of communication with our Rabbi, should they have questions or 

need direction; and we will remind them of their link to Israel and to keep 

connected to the Jewish Community.  After college, we hope to have them 

join our Temple, as an adult. 

Please send an e-mail and give me the following information:  

 The name of the Student; 

 Class Level; 

 Address; 

 Name of the University, and; 

 If the Student is a member of any organization or club on 

campus. 

The Temple will send a care-package for each holiday, as a gift to the 

Student with a calendar of events at the Temple for each month.  The 

Student will be invited to all events sponsored by the Temple. We would like 

to encourage the Student to return to the Temple as often as they wish; as 

the Temple would like to offer itself as a second home and place of Jewish 

learning.  I look forward hearing from you!   

Cathy Zitnick, Sisterhood President   

TBE College Outreach 

CMARRIOTT01@msn.com 

Shop at Ralphs? Register your 

reward card at ralphs.com and 

add TBE as your 

organization!  Or register with 

eScrip.com and support TBE 

when you shop!  On or after 

September 1st, your reward 

card designation should be 

renewed.  You can renew 

online.  Thanks and happy 

shopping! 

“LIKE” US ON 

FACEBOOK! 

Check out the Temple Beth 

Emet of Burbank Facebook 

page!  Share relevant Jewish 

issues, timely messages, and 

pictures with your Temple 

Family and follow happenings 

at TBE, as well. 

Tribute Cards 

Tribute cards are always in 
order for happy or sad 
occasions. These cards are a 
wonderful way to remember or 
honor someone.  
 
Did you know that you can get 
on an automatic mailing to 
those in need of well wishes by 
contacting the office? 
 
A card will automatically be 
sent from you in your name to 
those in need of healing and an 
amount of $10 will be added to 
your bill each time a card is 
sent in your name.  

 

Contact the Temple Office at: 

818 843-4787 

 This Is Your Personal Invitation to Join  

Temple Beth Emet’s Sisterhood 

 
Sisterhood is a group of friends who work together for our Temple, our children, and our 

community, in a very tangible way.  Our President, Cathy Zitnick, will be happy to hear from 

you.  Call her at (818) 292-7180 or e-mail:  cmarriott01@msn.com.  She will be happy to 

acquaint you with what we do and find out what your interests are. We are sure you will fit in 

and we will be happy to welcome you!  

We meet the first Sunday of every month at 10:00 AM in Blum Hall.  Please join us.  Dues are 

only $15 per year (commencing September of every year).  Please fill out this form, cut it out 

and send it with your payment to:  TBE Sisterhood, c/o TEMPLE BETH EMET, 600 N. Buena 

Vista Blvd., Burbank, CA  91505; or just leave it with the Temple Office. 

NAME______________________      ADDRESS__________________________________________              

CELL PHONE______________________ 

 

E-MAIL__________________________________________________________________ 

            Join the Sisterhood! 

http://www.templebethemet.com/
mailto:office@templebethemet.com
http://ralphs.com
mailto:cmarriott01@msn.com
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  TBE  House of Gathering  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Remember the sick, recovering and 

bereaved with cards, calls, and visits. 
 

Please say prayers of  

Refuah Sh’leimah for: 
 

Sylvia Sutton is always in our thoughts and 
prayers, we miss her very much. 

 
Morrie Bolter is our prayers for healing a 
diabetic condition and related surgery. 

 
Stephen Abrams is still recovering from 

surgery and needs our prayers for a complete 
and rapid healing. 

 
They help heal and comfort. 

Please call the Temple Office  
at (818) 843-4787 if a  

Temple Member is sick, recovering or  
hospitalized. 

Havurah Happenings 
 

Havurah Simcha L’Chaim 
 

Havurah Simcha L'Chaim members are mainly 

retired people.  If you would like to join, please 

let me know.  If you would like to be in a new 

Havurah, please let me know and we can try to 

get a new group started.   

 

 
 

Please call me to discuss it. 
 
 
 

Ruth Glick  818 780 9134 

The Sisterhood Gift Shop is filled with 

products for all your Judaic needs.  All 

items are reasonably priced and 

wonderfully thoughtful gifts for 

birthdays, bar and bat mitzvot, 

anniversaries, or just to say “I love you.” 

At 5:30 PM, on the first Friday 
of the month, Tot Shabbat 
precedes Pizza Night. 
 
WE ARE PROUD TO BE OFFERING OUR 
PIZZA NIGHT/FAMILY SHABBAT 
SERVICE ON THE FIRST FRIDAY OF 
THE MONTH.  IT STARTS AT 6:00 PM.  

CALL THE TEMPLE OFFICE OR 
BARBARA BOLTER (818) 761-3116 OR 
LAURA GOLDSTEIN (818) 843-5437.     

TO RESERVE YOUR SPACE 
FOR PIZZA NIGHT.  WE 

HOPE TO SEE YOU THERE!  
DON’T FORGET TO RSVP! 

http://www.templebethemet.com/
mailto:office@templebethemet.com
tel:818%20780%209134
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  TEMPLE BETH EMET Membership “Chai Lights” 

 

 

June Anniversaries 

 

Ron & Merry Dacher  

Gerald & Harriet Winnick 

Rabbi Mark & Mina Sobel 

Barbara & Morris Bolter  

 

 June Birthdays 

 

Jon Goldstein  June 09 

Cathy Louise Zitnick June 09 

Robert Feldman  June 11 

Kimberly Lamas  June 18 

Evan Lamas  June 20 

Rabbi Mark Sobel June 22 

  

http://www.templebethemet.com/
mailto:office@templebethemet.com
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We have a wonderful Jewish Book Club at Temple!   

Conducted by Fran Bourne-Johnson. 

Where:  Blum Hall at TBE 

When:    Tuesday, June 27, 2017  7:00PM to 8:30 PM 

What is the book we  
will read and discuss:    Cry of the Peacock - by Gina B. Nahai 

Where to get the book:   The book is available on Kindle and Amazon.com, as well as local libraries.

    Please read the book and be prepared to discuss it. 

Cost of Participating:   Free! 

*Nahai begins her vivid, intriguing historical chronicle in the 1780s in Persia and concludes 200 years 

later in contemporary Iran. Following a family of Jews through seven generations, from Juyy Bar, the 

Jewish ghetto of Esfahan, to America, she begins with Esther the Soothsayer. Versed in magic and 

witchcraft Esther can foretell the future. She appears in the dreams and visions of her progeny, including 

her granddaughter, Peacock, born in the late 1860s, whose life spans well over a century. Nahai weaves 

together the brutal history of Muslims, Jews, the shahs and colonial forces that played a part in 

transforming Persia into Iran, using fables and legends to give much of the novel an exotic, fairy-tale 

effect. But as the story reaches the 20th century, readers will encounter the exiled Pahlavi shah, 

Mossadeq and Khomeini, and recognize recent events. Nahai succeeds in personalizing history, opening 

a window onto the baffling political history of Iran and its neighbors.  

The Book Club will meet on the 4thTuesday of every month.  The group will discuss what the next 

book will be at the meeting, as well as the format of the discussion group.   

You may contact Fran at franbourne@gmail.com or call her at (617) 306-3835. 

Fran Bourne-Johnson is enthusiastically inviting you to attend.  She will warmly welcome the readers and 

a lively discussion is expected.  The book she is recommending is both exciting and interesting.  What a 

great way to socialize AND improve your mind!  Let’s get together and share a great reading experience. 

 

 

*Synopsis courtesy of Amazon.com/Books 

Temple Beth Emet - Book Club 

http://www.templebethemet.com/
mailto:office@templebethemet.com
file:///C:/Users/Barbara/Documents/CyberLink
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SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

1  10:00 AM  

Yizkor  Service 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Shavuot 

2  5:30 PM  Tot 

Shabbat 

 

 

6:00 PM  Pizza 

Night 

 

 

7:00 PM 

 Family  Service 

3 

 

 

 

 

 

4 5 

 

 

 

6   7:00 PM  The 

Temple Board’s 

Annual Meeting 

of Membership 

and Elections  

7  7:00 PM 

Art Class with 

Morrie Bolter 

 

 

8 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

9  7:30 PM 

Shabbat Service 

 

 

 

10 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

11 

*Family Promise 

Week begins… 

please contact 

the Sisterhood 

for more details.  

(See Cathy 

Zitnick’s 

Sisterhood 

Column on Page 

9.) 

12 7:00 PM 

Adult Education 

Committee 

Meeting  

 

13 
 
 

14 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

15 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

16  7:30 PM   

Shabbat Musical 

Service 

 

 

17 

18   19 

 

 

 

 

 

20   21 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
1st Day of 
Summer 

22 
 
 

 

23  7:30 PM 

Shabbat Service 

“Ask The Rabbi 

Service” 

 

 

24  4:30 PM 
Matthew 
Sapper’s Bar 
Mitzvah  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
25 

 

  
 
 

26 27  7:00 PM 

Book Club 

Meeting (See 

Page 14.) 

28 29 30 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

June 2017   Sivan/Tammuz 5777    

Chai Times  

Submissions   

are Due 

   
 Enjoy your summer!!!! In July:  Tisha B’Av on July 27th. 

http://www.templebethemet.com/
mailto:office@templebethemet.com
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NAME   REMEMBERED BY DATE 

At Temple on June 2, 2017 

Bertha Yaras Fran Bernstein 6/01 

Susie Ferran The Schaffer Family 6/01 

Marilu Raven Howard & Dana Sapper 6/01 

Shirley Mason Louis Schwab 6/02 

  

At Temple on June 9, 2017  

Selma Kaden Ron Kaden 6/05 

Joseph Frischman William Frischman 6/06 

Ernest Franklin Eric & Jennifer Franklin 6/06 

Mollie Steinmetz Susan Levin 6/07 

Rabbi William Kramer The Congregation 6/08 

Minerva Sandelman Joyce Feinsilber 6/09 

Sidney Dash Jerry Dash 6/10 

   

At Temple on June 16, 2017 

Maggie Montalbano Bea Satmary 6/11 

Cecilia Feldman Pamela Franklin 6/12 

Samuel Polakoff Fran Bernstein 6/15 

Regina Glatzer Flo Mazzei 6/16 

   

At Temple on June 23, 2017 

Irene E. Kleinberg Carole Eisinger 6/18 

Edward A. Goldsmith Gary Goldsmith 6/18 

Dorothy Copalowitz The Congregation 6/18 

Leah Rosenthal Laura Soroka 6/18 

Stephen Kayser Bennet Kayser 6/19 

Belle Klivans Barbara Klivans 6/21 

Morris Feinsilber Joyce Feinsilber 6/21 

Ida Shvalb Louis Schwab 6/22 

James Polland Penny Polland 6/23 

 

At Temple on June 30, 2017 

Henry Kapson Pat & Bruce Bigley 6/25 

Henry Kapson Bob Bigley 6/25 

Sidney J. Epstein Adrienne Everakes 6/27 

Terese Franklin Eric & Jennifer Franklin 6/28 

Charles Kayser Bennet Kayser 6/29 

Anna Somerfield Ellie Somerfield 6/30 

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

  MONTHLY  YAHRZEITS   Honoring the Memory of Loved Ones 

NAME                                  REMEMBERED BY DATE 

 

   

   

   

  

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

IN MEMORY OF OUR LOVED ONES 

YAHRZEIT DONATIONS 
 
Betty Canter and Gail Arce in loving 
memory of Lena Rosenthal, Maurice 
Rosenthal and  
Sol (Sheik) Rosenthal 
 
Hannah Cline in loving memory of her 
father , Alfred Ascherman 
 
Ben and Susan Fields in loving memory of  
Arthur Fields and Milton Eliasoff 
 
 Maurine Zober Gold, Marlene Lipman and 
Basha Hope, in loving memory of Sidney 
Nathon Zober - loving husband of Maurine, 
loving father of Marlene and Basha, loving 
grandfather of Stacey Rosen, Antoinette 
Lipman, Elish, Jack and Jesse Hope and 9 
great grandchildren.  
 
Marcia Jackman in loving memory of  
Evelyn Jackman  
 
Susie Manners in loving memory of her 
mother, Beatrice Manners 
 
Cheryl Mundon in loving memory of 
 Esther Shagan Klein 
 
 

http://www.templebethemet.com/
mailto:office@templebethemet.com
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TBE  Please support our advertisers 

PLAN AHEAD. IT’S A GIFT OF LOVE. 

Rebecca O’Brien, 

Advanced Planning Representative  

800-600-0076 ext 337 

robrien@mountsinaiparks.org 

 

Memorial Parks and Mortuaries  

 

Hollywood Hills FD1010                   Simi Valley FD1745 

 5950 Forest Lawn Drive                 6150 Mount Sinai Drive 

        Los Angeles                 Simi Valley 

 

Dedicated to the entire Jewish community 

as a service of Sinai Temple of Los Angeles. 

Chai Times Ad Rates 

 

Ad Size Monthly Annually 

 1/8 page $7.50   $  70 

  1/4 page  $15   $180 

  1/2 page  $25   $300 

  3/4 page  $30  $360 

  Full page  $50  $600 

 
Please contact the TBE Office to place your ad!  You’ll be glad 

you did.  

 

The Chai Times is posted on the Web and reaches hundreds of 

TBE members in the San Fernando Valley area and 

surrounding areas (even as far as Alaska!). 

IRA L. GOLDSTEIN 

Attorney at Law 
3500 West Olive Avenue, Suite 300 

Burbank, California  91505  

(818) 845-1421 

 

Estate Planning—Probate—Family Law  

Civil and Business Matters 

http://www.templebethemet.com/
mailto:office@templebethemet.com
mailto:robrien@mountsinaiparks.org
http://www.camphotobur.com/
http://www.aaamobility.com/
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CLASSIFIED ADS 

http://www.templebethemet.com/
mailto:office@templebethemet.com
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NoHo Mailboxes 

5062 Lankershim 
Blvd. 

N. Hollywood, CA 
91601 

 

818-506-7744 
Scott & Ezra Bergstein 

FedEx, UPS, DHL, 
USPS 
Private Mailboxes 
Packing, Shipping 
& Office Supplies 

20% off FedEx 
and DHL Express 
Shipping for  
Temple Members. 

  TBE  Please support our advertisers 

BROWSE OUR  
TEMPLE BETH EMET  

GIFT SHOP 
 

 
TOP QUALITY TALLITS FOR MEN, 

WOMEN, BAR & BAT MITZVAH 
All with matching bag and kippot. 

All at reasonable prices. 

The Temple Library has a beautiful set of Judaic Encyclopedias 

available.  If you wish to consider having them for your home or a 

gift, please contact the Temple Librarian, Barbara Lux. There is 

no set price for the volumes, but a nice monetary donation to the 

Temple’s General Fund would be lovingly appreciated. 

You may leave a message for me at the Temple Office at 818 843

-4787, and I will return your call, or send a message to my email 

address:  Formerlygidget@gmail.com. 

I will be happy to show them to you. 

Barbara Lux 

Editor, Chai Times & 

Temple Librarian 

 

http://www.templebethemet.com/
mailto:office@templebethemet.com
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NOTICE OF ANNUAL 
MEMBERSHIP MEETING 

 
 

Please take notice that, in accordance with the By-Laws of Temple Beth Emet of Burbank, the Annual 
Meeting Of The Membership will take place on Tuesday, June 6, 2017 at 7:00 PM at the Temple. 
The purpose of the meeting is the reception and reading of annual reports, the election of Officers and 
Directors, and the transaction of such other business as may properly come before the meeting.  We will 
also welcome a discussion and sharing ideas on how to grow and improve our Temple. 
 

All members are encouraged to attend.  
 

Nominated Slate of Officers for  
2017—2018 Term  

 
The Nominating Committee has recommended the following slate of Officers and Directors of Temple 
Beth Emet for the July 1, 2016 to June 30, 2017 term:  
 
President:    Ira Goldstein 

Vice President:    Barbara Bolter 

Secretary:    Marlene Dreyfuss 

Treasurer:     [No nomination] 

 

Directors:    Shirley Abramson 

     Dan Gura 

     Eileen Martin 

     Herbert Murez 

     Martin Sultan 

     Ken Watnick 

     [One additional director seat is open] 

 

Additional nominations will be taken from the floor, however any person nominated must be present to 
accept nomination.  Members may nominate themselves.  All members in good standing are entitled to 
vote at the election of Officers and Directors. 

http://www.templebethemet.com/
mailto:office@templebethemet.com

